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Planning for the Future - Core Strategy and Urban Core Plan for Gateshead
and Newcastle upon Tyne 2010-2030
Adoption Statement

In accordance with Regulation 26 of the Town and Country Planning (Local Planning) (England)
Regulations 2012 (as amended) notice is hereby given that Gateshead Council and Newcastle
City Council adopted the Planning for the Future Core Strategy and Urban Core Plan for
Gateshead and Newcastle upon Tyne 2010 - 2030 (here after referred to as the Plan) on

26 March 2015.

A number of modifications were made to the Plan pursuant to section 23 of the Planning and
Compulsory Purchase Act 2004 (the Act). These are set out in the Inspector’s Report.

Any person aggrieved by the Plan may make an application to the High Court under Section
113 of the Act on the grounds that:

i. the Plan is not within the powers conferred by Part 2 of the Act;
ii. a procedural requirement of the Act or its associated Regulations has not been complied
with.

Any such application must be made promptly and in any event not later than the end of the
period of six weeks starting with the date on which the Plan was adopted.

Copies of the Plan along with the Policy Maps, Sustainability Appraisal report, Adoption
Statement and Inspector’'s Report are available to view on the Councils websites or the
examination webpage http://onecorestrategyng-consult.limehouse.co.uk/portal. Paper copies
are available to view at the following locations

e Newcastle City Council, Customer Service Centre, Barras Bridge, Newcastle upon Tyne,
NE1 8QH, telephone 0191 277 7825 (Monday to Friday 8.30am to 4.30pm).

e Gateshead Council, Development and Enterprise Desk, 2" Floor, Civic Centre NE8 1HH,
0191 433 3411 (Monday to Friday 9am to 5pm).

e All public libraries in Newcastle and Gateshead



